Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
Beaches and Coastal Systems
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

62B-33.005
General Criteria for Areawide and Individual Permits

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on February 27, 2020, the Department of Environmental Protection, received a petition for variance pursuant to Section 120.542, F.S. from Collier County Parks and Recreation. The petition requested a variance from subsection 62B-33.005(9) to provide improved ADA access to the boardwalk at the Vanderbilt Beach Access Point. subsection 62B-33.005(9), F.A.C., requires that all structures, except those required for public safety, beach access, and those associated with dune restoration and special events, shall be located a sufficient distance landward of the beach and frontal dune to permit natural shoreline fluctuations, to preserve and protect beach and dune system stability, and to allow natural recovery to occur following storm-induced erosion. The facility is located at 15000 Livingston Drive, Naples, FL, 34104. The petition has been assigned OGC #20-0196 and Permit No. CO-1106 V.

A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Isaac Morales, Florida Department of Environmental Protection, 2600 Blair Stone Road, Mail Station 3522, Tallahassee, Florida 32399-2400; telephone (850)245-8570; e-mail cccl@dep.state.fl.us, during normal business hours, 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, except legal holidays. If you have any questions, please call the Coastal Construction Line Program Office at (850)245-8336.

Written comments must be received by the Department of Environmental Protection no later than 14 days from the date of publication of this notice.
